

TALAVERA JUNIOR SCHOOL Gun Hill, Aldershot, Hampshire, GU11 1RG Telephone No: 01252 322156 www.talaverajunior.co.uk

www.talaverajunior.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs A Webb

Friday 29th November Dear parents and carers,

Important messages

Year 3 trip to Natural History Museum London - Wednesday 15th January Late return to school

We are delighted to offer a new trip to our Year 3 children. To enhance our Geography unit of Volcanoes, we will be taken the children to The Natural History Museum on Wednesday 15th January. As part of the trip, the children will be visiting the Natural disasters exhibit and participating in a workshop to develop their understanding of volcanoes.

This is an amazing experience for our children and consequently we are eager for the children to have time to explore other parts of the museum too. Therefore, due to this and the distance from school, we will be having an extended day. The coach will be <u>departing from Talavera at 8:45 am</u> and will not be <u>returning to school until</u> <u>4:30pm</u>. We will therefore be opening the school doors from 8:20 to ensure children are registered and on the coach by 8:45am.

On the day, children will be required to bring a pack lunch to school. If your child is eligible for Free School Meals and you would like your child to have a school pack lunch, please contact the office by Friday 20th December so this can be ordered.

Further details regarding the trip and reminders will be sent out when your child returns to school in January.

The cost of the trip will be £16.80.

These educational opportunities are invaluable to bring the topics alive for the children, and this will contribute greatly towards the children's learning and enthuse the children for the rest of this year. Without your contributions, we are unable to continue these trips so we would like to thank you in advance for your support. If you have any concerns regarding this, please speak to the office who will be happy to support you. This is an exciting opportunity that we hope every child will enjoy.

Please use Arbor to give permission and make payment for your child to take part in the trip no later than **Tuesday 7^{th} January**.

Yours faithfully Miss L Coombs Year Leader





2023/24







